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‘Back to School’ signs are everywhere!  Where has the summer 
gone?  

As I look in the rear view mirror, there certainly is a lot of the year 
behind Lady Judy and me.  We have enjoyed the time with many clubs, 
units and Shriners all over Zorland and have made new friends and 
acquaintances.  We continue to be honored to serve and represent Zor 
Shriners all over Zorland and beyond.

August has been a fairly busy month with considerable travel for 
many Zor Shriners.  Giving many an opportunity to do a little traveling, 
on the 7th we held our August Divan meeting at the Masonic Center 
in Rice Lake.  We also held our third Stated Meeting of the year along 
with another steak fry.  At the Stated Meeting there were the usual 
committee reports with no real surprises.  Reports were made relative 
to the Imperial Session held in Daytona Beach in July along with the 
second annual Zorfest music festival held in Sparta.  Al and Penny 
Brueggen brought our membership challenge trailer with all of the steak 
fry supplies, and along with several of our Divan members they cooked 
steaks to perfection.  A highlight of the evening was the presentation 
to Brother and Noble Brian Miller of a check in the amount of $5,300.  
The money was donated by many members of Zor Shriners in an effort 
to help Brian and his family who recently lost their home to a tragic fire 
where Brian’s father also perished.  We’re hopeful that this will help 
him and his family in their efforts to rebuild their lives. 

Just a short week later Lady Judy and I and many Zor Shriners 
were off to Deadwood, South Dakota, for the 2018 Midwest Shrine 
Association (MSA) Summer Session.  Several Nobles with their ladies 
headed out a little early and took in the sights along the way.  The Black 
Hills are full of fun things to do and see and the town of Deadwood is 
a very unique and historic place.  Most of you know that it was there 
Wild Bill Hickok met his fate in the renamed “Number 10 Saloon”.  On 
our way to Deadwood, Lady Judy and I stopped over in Sioux Falls and 
attended a cook-out at our El Riad Counterpart’s home.  Several of our 
counterparts from points north and east of Sioux Falls were there as 
well.  We very much enjoyed our time and fellowship at Ill Sir Maury 
and Maureen’s home.  

Arriving in Deadwood on 
Wednesday, we attended 
a gathering of our MSA 
counterparts.  Other 
Zor members were off 
to counterparts events 
elsewhere and all seemed to 
have a good time.  Activities 
during the event included a 
motorcycle ride through the 
Black Hills, unit competitions, 
ladies luncheon, chanter’s 
performances, and other 
activities.  The Mavericks 
competed in the motor corps 
competition and took 1st 
place in their division.  Also, 
in the individual category 
Jake LaBlanc took 1st place in 
the obstacle course and the 
slow control course.  His dad, 

Noble Rodney LaBlanc, has placed in these categories in the past, but 
Jake pretty much said “move over dad, there’s a new Sheriff in town”!   

The Tin Lizzies competed as well and took second place in the 
obstacle course.  As this was the first time they’ve entered into the 
competitions at MSA in recent times, they are to be congratulated on a 
job well done.  We’ll look for more involvement in future competitions.  

Clowns, Randy Johnston and Mike Hayden from the Sawdusters also 
competed in the clown competitions and did very well receiving 1st 
and 2nd place awards respectively.  Good job guys!  You make us proud!

Thursday evening the traditional Shriners parade took place where 
our temple was very well represented with several units participating.  
I really appreciate the involvement and commitment made by the units 
who made the long journey to Deadwood for the summer session.  
Participating in the parade were the Mavericks, Funsters, Tin Lizzies, 
Zor Clowns, Sawdusters, and the Road Runners which were all led by 
the color guard unit built and driven by Noble and Chief of Staff, PGM 
Joe Harker. 

The ladies of Zor attended the Ladies Luncheon at the Lodge at 
Deadwood.  Reports were that all attending had a great time and my 
Lady Judy wants to thank everyone who brought items to place in the 
Zor basket which was part of a fund raising raffle.  The Zor basket was a 
real hit and I understand that most of the tickets the ladies purchased 
were being placed in the bucket by the Zor basket.  It was the one that 
almost everyone wanted to win.  Good job ladies!  You always seem to 
come through with flying colors.  

ZOR SHRINE OFFICE
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575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719
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Gary Cuskey 
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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR ZOR POTENTATE

Zor Editor:  Zor Imagineers
Correspondent:  Milt Helmer

Deadline for Submission, 10th of each month
E-mail submissions to: zorsubmit@gmail.com                            

See ‘From Your Zor Potentate’ on page 17
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1st Ceremonial Master:  Al Brueggen 
Sparta, WI • brueggenal@gmail.com 

2nd Ceremonial Master:  Roger Keller 
New Richmond, WI • rogerkeller2012@gmail.com

Marshall:  Mark Hazelbaker 
Madison, WI • mark@hazelbakerlaw.com

Captain of the Guard:  Allen Heinkel 
Hayward, WI • a.p.islandvu@gmail.com  

Outer Guard:  Brian Dunham 
Eau Claire, WI • getbrianandlinda@gmail.com

Chaplain:  Karl Gant 
Blanchardville, WI • kgyellowstone62@gmail.com

2018 ZOR ELECTED OFFICERS

Potentate

Gary Cuskey
Spooner, WI

gjcuskey@charter.net

Chief Rabban

Wally Trouten
Platteville, WI

wwtrouten@yahoo.com

Assistant Rabban
Barry Ausen

Star Prairie, WI
bausen@lakesidefoods.com

High Priest & Prophet

Mark Jerdee
Wilton, WI

jerdeem@hotmail.com

Oriental Guide

Rodney LaBlanc
Montello, WI

rmlablanc85@gmail.com

Recorder

Bob Gorsuch, PP
Fitchburg, WI

rgorsuch@oakbankonline.com

Treasurer

Larry Hanson, PP
Albany, WI

hanso@tds.net

2018 APPOINTED OFFICERS

Required Notice for all Nobles of Zor Shriners:
Per Imperial By-laws section 325.11:  A candidate for an elected office in a Shrine temple may 

print, publish and circulate during the year he is seeking the elected office, a resume consisting of his 
educational background, his vocational history, and his Masonic and Shrine record.  Except as provided 
in the prior sentence, the printing, publication, circulating or distribution of resolutions, letters, 
telegrams, tickets, email or other devices, by a unit, club, Noble, or group of Nobles, suggesting, 
recommending opposing, or containing the names of proposed candidates for office in the temple is 
prohibited.  For any violation the Imperial Potentate may suspend any offending Noble, and he may 
declare the election of the officers void and order a new election.

Noble Notice: DUES ASSESSMENTS: 
On August 1 dues assessments were posted for 2019 dues. Some of you have not paid your dues 

for 2018. Those who are in arrears for 2018 will be suspended at the end of this year. PLEASE check and 
make sure your dues card shows that you are paid for 2018. If you are considering a demit we CANNOT 
issue a demit if you have not paid your 2018 dues.

Bob Gorsuch Recorder – Zor Shriners

TO ALL SHRINE CLUBS OR UNITS:
Each year the Potentate considers Nobles for his Award of Merit.  This award is presented for 

dedicated and exemplary voluntary service to Zor Shriners and to the Shriners’ philanthropy, the 
Shriners Hospitals for Children over a minimum of five years.  The award is preferably presented to 
Nobles not otherwise recognized as serving on the Divan or by appointment to prominent positions. 

No member of the Zor Divan or past member of the Divan will be eligible for consideration until at 
least five years following his being on the Divan.  Then only for Voluntary Service that is within Zor’s 
sphere of influence.

To nominate your candidate, please provide a nomination letter describing why you feel this Noble 
is deserving of the award, i.e., what activities he has participated in, what offices has he held with the 
club/unit, how has he contributed to the Shrine philanthropy, how he has been involved with helping 
children.

Your nomination letter should be forwarded to the Zor Shriners office NO LATER THAN THURSDAY, 
NOVEMBER 1, 2018.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

ST. CROIX VALLEY SHRINE CLUB

Roger Keller, President of the St. Croix Valley 
Shrine Club, is shown presenting a special 
recognition to Noble Dean Melby for over  
20 years of service to the Zor Roadrunners 
and the Shrine Club. Photo by Milt Helmer

ST. CROIX VALLEY  
SHRINE CLUB HEARS 

REPORT AT PICNIC
At their annual picnic held a scenic Freedom Park in 

Prescott, Wisconsin,  Club President Roger Keller told the 
Nobles and their ladies about the Club’s joint promotion 
held at the Star Prairie Trout farm. Noble Keller said their 
were 296 trout caught by 25 Shrine Hospital children. Keller 
said it made him proud to be a Shriner.

In addition he announced a special acknowledgment of 
Noble Dean Melby for serving the club and Zor Roadrunners 
for over 20 years. Melby said he purchased the every first 
go-kart for the popular team.

Tickets and posters for the upcoming Shrine Little East 
West Shrine game were distributed to the Nobles. Watch 
for Shriners coming to your community.

SEPTEMBER 2018   •   Zor Zephyr Magazine          Page  3



LAKE CITY FIRE DEPARTMENT’S

119th Annual Fireman’s Dance Raffle
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Donation $5.00
Need not be 

present to win

permit #02785-31367 Drawing to be held July 1st, 2017 at the Lake City Fireman’s Dance

20 Prizes to be won (see back for details)

2001 FORD 
RANGER XLT1st

prize

REGULAR CAB • AUTOMATIC • WHITE • HARD TONNEAU COVER 

donated by Tom Heffernan Ford Inc.

PRINTING
HELMER

800-533-1635 
www.HelmerPrinting.com

We’re Here For All Your Needs...

PROMOTIONAL ITEMS:  
• Pens • Koozies
• Key Chains • Cups
• Mugs • Bags

CUSTOM APPAREL: 
• T-Shirts • Hats 
• Sweatshirts 

We also do:  
Business Cards,  
Banners/Signs, Flyers,  
Envelopes, Brochures,  
Raffle Tickets, Coupon  
Books, Local & National  
Direct Mail, and much more! 

Contact 
us today!

If Image Is  
Important  
To You...

Steve Ehle - Evansville  53538
Kiley Fisher - Wilson  54027

Jerry Somsen - Baldwin  54002
Lucie Penkert - Hector  MN  55342
Jim Trowbridge - Eau Claire 54701

Larry Dobie - Madison  53716
Joe Steines - DuBuque  IA 52001

Pat Adler - Tomah 54660
Jeff Knutson - Sparta  54656

Al Wright - Sparta  54656
Martin Leum - Cashton  54619
Chad Johnson - Colfax  54730

Renee Kendall - La Crosse  54601
Pete Ramboldt - Beloit  53511

Mary Ellen Peterson - Wausau  54403
Carrie Busch - Spooner  54801

Ashley Urbaner - Bangor  54614
Annette Baker - Van Burch, Ark 72956

Sam Draeger - Warrens  54666
Billy Jo Marks - Elmwood  54740
Wanda Hover - Mauston  53948

Steff Pitzen - Chisago City MN 55013
Crystal Mulvey - Oshkosh  54901

Melissa Hayden - Chippewa Falls 54729
Racheal Loy - Fennimore  53809

Jeff Lass - Warrens  54666
Pat Munger - Morristown TN 37814

Steven Labus - Oshkosh  54902
Pam Deal - River Falls 54022

Gerard Brechter - Baldwin  54002
Nate Stiefvater - Oshkosh  54902

Calendar  
Raffle Winners!

715-643-4211
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ZOR SHRINE CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Sunday

Oct. 7th GUN RAFFLE / DIVAN STEAK FRY 
Zor Shrine Center

Monday-Saturday

Oct.
8th-13th

POTENTATE TRIP - BRANSON 
Branson, MO

Saturday

Sept. 22nd FLAMBEAU CLOWNS STEAK FRY 
705 E. 3rd St. N, Ladysmith, WI Saturday

Oct. 27th HALLOWEEN COSTUME PARTY 
Best Western Hotel, Tomah 

Tuesday

Sept. 11th DIVAN MEETING / DIRECTORS 
STAFF STEAK FRY 
1 PM, Zor Shrine Center

Sunday

Oct. 14th MOUND VIEW SHRINE CLUB 
DINNER-DANCE & RAFFLE 
Dodgeville Masonic Temple, Dodgeville

Wednesday-Friday

Nov.
17th-24th

FEZTIVAL OF TREES 
Zor Shrine Center

Friday

Nov. 30th DIVAN MEETING 
2 PM, Radisson Hotel, La Crosse

DIVAN & GUESTS DINNER 
6 PM, Radisson Hotel, La Crosse

Saturday

Dec. 1st FALL CEREMONIAL 
Radisson Hotel, La Crosse

FIREHOUSE JESTERS  
QUILT RAFFLE 
Radisson Hotel, La Crosse

Turesday

Dec. 18th DIVAN MEETING (IF NEEDED) 
Zor Shrine Center

Friday

Jan. 11th DIVAN MEETING 
Zor Shrine Center

Saturday

Jan. 12th ANNUAL MEETING - STATED 
Zor Shrine Center

INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS 
Zor Shrine Center

Saturday

Oct. 13th SHRINE UW-RIVER FALLS 
FOOTBALL GAME 
Ramer Field, River Falls, WI

Tuesday

Oct. 16th HONORED LADIES LUNCHEON 
Noon, Zor Shrine Center

DIVAN MEETING 
2 PM, Zor Shrine Center

QUARTERLY STATED MEETING 
3:30 PM, Zor Shrine Center

PAST POTENTATES’ STEAK FRY 
5 PM, Zor Shrine Center

Saturday

Sept. 8th HUSKY CYCLE PATROL/HAYWARD 
MUSKY SC - ATV/UTV RALLY 
8 AM - 8 PM, Wolf Point, Springbrook, WI

Saturday-Sunday

Oct.
13th-14th

ZOR FUNSTERS 2018 CRAFT SHOW 
Wild Horse Banquet Hall,  
Wisconsin Rapids, WI
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SHC-TC
In Memory Of:	 Donor
Muriel Hoffman	 Larry & Annell Nelson
Philip Bouffleur	 Firehouse Jesters
	 Ramon & Connie Erickson
Betty Hartenstein	 Marge Stokke
George W. Rogers	 Bill & Lora Lutz
Cathie Sharkey	 Larry & Annell Nelson
	 Jack & Diane Thomas
Lonnie Fuerhelm	 Dean & Myrna Melby
Kenneth C. Rownd	 Ramon & Connie Erickson
	 Martin & Mary Callaway
George W. Rogers	 Bill & Lora Lutz 
Bob Anklam, Sr.	 Wausau Elks Lodge #248 

Donation:	 Donor:	
	 Andy and Anna Burish 
	 John G. Englund

SHC-Chicago
In Memory Of:	 Donor:
Archie Simonson	 Robert & Carol Gorsuch
	 Ken & Pat Olson 
	 Ken & Wava Grinde 
	 Bob & Bev Lange 
	 John & Debbi Thorstad 
	 James & Joan Soderholm
	 Don Komplin
	 Thomas & Carla Neumann 

Murry House 	 James & Joan Soderholm
SHC-Greenville
	
Donation:	 Donor:
	 John Englund

Transportation Fund
In Honor Of:	 Donor:
Wausau Area Youth Baseball	 Wausau Area Youth Baseball
Lester Mast	 Andrew Mast

In Memory Of:	 Donor:
Archie Simonson	 Gary Shealy
 
Friends of the Zephyr:
Bonnie Davies
Bob & Sandy Calverley
Ray & Barb Burrows
Allen Heinkel
Keith & Mary Krinke

MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS
¡ Zor Shriners Building Reserve Fund	 ¡ Zor Shriners Membership Fund
¡ Zor Hospital Patient Transportation Fund	 ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Chicago
¡ Zor Shriners Endowment Fund	 ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Cincinnati
¡ Zor General Fund	 ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Twin Cities

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE AS MARKED ABOVE AND MAIL TO:
Zor Shriners, 575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719

In Memory/Honor Of_______________________________________________________
¡ Please acknowledge gift to the family

Name___________________________________________________________________
Address_________________________________________________________________
City_ ____________________________________  State_ ________ Zip______________

¡ Please acknowledge gift to the Donor
¡ Via Email_____________________________________________________________
Name___________________________________________________________________
Address_________________________________________________________________
City_ ___________________________________  State_________ Zip_ ______________
GIVE PARADE TO GLORY CREDIT TO CLUB OR UNIT:

DONATIONS

Peter T. Ramboldt • 07.11.18 • Beloit, WI
Kenneth C. Rownd • 07.12.18 • LaCrosse, WI

Lowell Follendorf • 11.02.17 • Sun City West, AZ

IN MEMORIAM

DRIVER 	                 RIDER 
Mike Hayder	 Ed Newcomb
Mike Hunter	 Donny Heit
Steve Marchel	 Bob Keene
Jay Wood	 Ken Olm
Bob Calverley	 Jay Wood
Don Fennie	 Dave Frogner
Bob Keene	 None
Mike Hunter	 Donny Heit
John Torpy	 Dale Anderson
Jim DeVoe	 Bob Keene
Bob Calverley	 Jay Wood
Bob Calverley	 Jay Wood
Bob Calverley	 Jay Wood
Steve Peterson	 Richard Dennis
Bruce Fransway	 Dave Frogner
Ed Newcomb	 Don Heit
Ed Newcomb	 Don Heit
Ed Newcomb	 Don Heit
Mike Hunter	 Don Heit

HOSPITAL DADS

Donations  
may be submitted 

by filling out 
the Memorial 
Contributions  
form below.

DONORS 
Sam Arneson
Herb Bloomer
Gary and Judy Cuskey
Arlie Fahrney
Pat Fox
Ron Gilbertson
Gerald Hauschildt
Robert Keene
Steve & Koral Livernash
Larry Nelson
Florence Robinson
Darrell & Marlene Schultz

John Senty
Donald G Strafford
Dave Stolen
Wayne Tubbs
Duane Walsvick
Myron & Donna Wilcox
Jerry Balschun PP
John & Debbi Thorstad
Rod LaBlanc Family
Nancy Merkt
Charles E White

FRIENDS OF THE ZOR ZEPHYR
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Mark Berillo
Chairman of the Board of Governors, SHC - Chicago

Shriners Hospitals for Children®

August 2018

Orthopaedics
Plastic Surgery/Cleft Lip and Palate
Rehabilitation/Spinal Cord Injury

When young Caleb arrived at Shriners Hospitals for 
Children – Chicago, he had a spinal curve of 120 
degrees. Diagnosed with kyphosis, a condition in which 
the spine is curved and protrudes outward, Caleb’s 
family turned to Shriners Hospital for help for their newly 
adopted son. Dr. Purnendu Gupta, M.D., chief of staff 
and pediatric spine surgeon, met with the hospital’s spine 
team to determine the safest and most effective 
treatment plan. They determined that surgery with two 
spine surgeons – Dr. Gupta and Dr. Kim Hammerberg, 
MD, pediatric spine surgeon – would produce the best 
outcome.

The spine team had a 3D printed model of Caleb’s spine 
prepared to better study the intricacies of his condition. 
Dr. Gupta says that working with 3D models allows the 
surgeons to see the malformations of the spine from 
various angles and helps prepare for surgery. Caleb’s 
surgery was more than 10 hours long and the results 
were very positive: his spinal curve was significantly 
reduced, and he gained several inches in height. Caleb was born with additional orthopaedic conditions, 

including clubfoot and hip dysplasia, and will continue to 
see the orthopaedic team at Shriners for care.

“At Shriners Hospital, we have team of nurses, physical 
therapists, occupational therapists, care coordinators, 
child life specialists, recreational therapists and more 
who work with our patients every step of their medical 
journey. This team approach allows for great outcomes 
and recovery with the children we treat," says Dr. Gupta.

Meet Caleb

Dr. Purnendu Gupta meets with young Caleb before his spine surgery

Caleb walking tall after undergoing spine surgery for scoliosis
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Home of the 
$23.95 Oil Change

www.moodyscorner.com

715-425-2472 • 590 S. Wasson Lane, River Falls, WI 54022
Family owned Since 1940!






AUTOMOTIVE
Sales • Service • Tires

The team assembled on Saturday July 27 was Julie Riemenschneider,  
Sue Hauschildt, Mavis Melstrom, Dee Tronrud, Peggy Fischer,  

Myrna Melby, Connie Vogt, Kris Webster, Audrey Samuel,  
Tammy Winkelman, Joyce Swan and Amy Hering.

The morning event, held at the Ellsworth Masonic Center 
in Ellsworth, was first started many years ago by Bea Steltzner 
and Myrna Melby of Ellsworth. The event caught on and was so 
welcomed by the children they continued, with one brief break, 
until today.

The event is spear headed by the Auxiliary’s Tammy Winkelman 
and Amy Hering, the official representatives to the Hospital.

Peggy Fisher and Joyce Swan create the kits and on Saturday,  
12 auxiliary ladies worked at assembling and stitching them 
together on this once a year event. This year the teams throughout 
the area have produced 600 such stockings. Locally the ladies will 
produce 90 to 100 stockings, finishing some at home.

When children are receiving treatment during the holidays 
there is nothing like receiving a Christmas stocking during this 
trying time in their young lives.

T
By Milt Helmer

he ladies of the St Croix Valley Shrine Auxiliary assembled 
on Saturday July 27 to use their sewing talents to provide 
colorful and creative Christmas stockings for the Children 
at the Shriners Hospital for Children®.

L A D I ES S E W

CHRISTMAS STOCKINGS
FO R S H R I N E C H I L D R E N
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By Milt Helmer

When Cynda and Jeff Sanders of New 
Richmond took their 8 year daughter Payton 
Bahr to the emergency room that fateful day 
they thought she had just come down with 
something.

As it turned out it was learned she suffered 
from Scoliosis of the spine. An Xray soon 
revealed her spine had a 25 degree curve, 
which if not corrected would only get worse. 

The course of treatment called for wearing 
a very uncomfortable brace for the next 2 
years. She had a hard time sleeping and the 
brace was very uncomfortable. She was even 
taken to an intense restorative boot camp for 2 
weeks in Green Bay. 

That gave them hope, but she had to 
endure the brace for 2 hours a day and it held 
her spine somewhat in place.

It became obvious that this was not 
working out for the long term and it was very 
costly.

About this time Cynda had started to look 
into Shriners as an option. She learned the 
Shriners Hospital for Children® in Philadelpha 
did vertical body tethering but she did not 
know how to go from there.

As it worked out, a friend of Payton’s knew 
of a Shriner named Larry Wiegant. Cynda gave 
Larry a call and he got her in touch with the 
doctors at Shriners in the Twin Cities.

At this point the curvature was at 82 
degrees. This was way too far and fusion was 

The Sanders/Bahr family is shown in the kitchen of their beautiful home in New Richmond.  
Left to right is Stella Sanders, Cynda Sanders, Payton Bahr, Alayna Bahr and Jeff Sanders.

The family was not prepared for the pain of recovery, but Payton said 

Shriners was very “kid focused.”

Shriner’s Grand Marshal faces

UNEXPECTED CHALLENGES

Delivering Hope
SHRINERS
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Payton Bahr is shown 
with her younger 

sister Stella.

considered. The family met with the doctors 
at Shriners. By the time she began treatment 
Paytons spine was at 90 degrees.

After a 9 hour surgery, she was given 
titanium rods on both sides of her spine 
anchored by screws to restore her to only 10 
degrees.

The family was not prepared for the pain 
of recovery, but Payton said Shriners was 
very “kid focused.” She underwent a week in 
recovery at the Masonic Children’s Hospital 
and had frequent follow-up appointments. The 
hospital did a good job of refocusing her from 
the pain following surgery.

Payton has a picture of how she looked 
before and today she is a healthy young teen. 
She took up dance for 2 years and even tried 
track and field but always was concerned with 
what physical impact might do to her.

This determined young lady had missed a 
whole semester in 6 grade, but quickly made 
up her work, even while battling through the 
pain. She is now going into 8th grade.

She lives with her blended family in a 
picturesque New Richmond home with her 
mom and dad Cynda and Jeff Sanders, her 
15 year old sister Alayna Bahr, and 5 year old 
sister Stella Sanders and a very friendly and 
loveable cat named Waldo, who also sat in on 
the interview.

To see Payton Bahr today you would never 
know the trials this very articulate teenager 
has been through.

Payton Bahr will serve as the Grand 
Marshal of the Shriners Little East West Shrine 
game parade on Saturday, October 13th. She 
will be introduced before the game at the 50 
yard line.

SHRINERS L IT TLE EAST WEST 
SHRINE GAME PARADE IS 
SATURDAY, OC TOBER 13, 2018
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ZOR MAVERICKS

Zor Mavericks at Friday mornings inspection and competition. They took 1st place overall and Jacob LaBlanc took 1st in 
Slow Ride and in Obstacle Course. Way to go guys! Thanks to all the Zor members who came out to support them!

MAVERICKS TAKE FIRST PLACE!

INDIANHEAD SHRINE CLUB

On Saturday, August 4, 2018, a check for $4,050.00 was presented from Poor Folks Saloon and Mac Construction to  
Harlan Dodge on behalf of The Indianhead Shrine Club with proceeds to go to The Minneapolis Shriners Hospital.   

It took place during Mac Attack, an event that takes place at Poor Folks Saloon on the first weekend in August every year, 
and consists of a large group of campers from all over who donate through purchase of T shirts and a Pot Luck.  Doreen 

Crotteau, “Mama Dor”, said the reason they donate to The Shriners Children’s Hospital is because of the commercial that 
affected her, the fact that it is for the children and that 100% of donations go to the Hospital to benefit the children.   
Mac Attack began 12 years ago and this makes the 4th year that they have donated to Shriner’s Children’s Hospital.

‘MAC ATTACK’ RAISES MONEY FOR SHRINERS HOSPITAL

Jeffrey A. Redmon
Your Business Counselor in the St. Croix Valley 

715-386-0100

Open 7 Days A Week
Serving Nightly at 4pm 

Sunday Mornings 8:30am-1pm

Banquet Facilities for Parties  
and Special Events

6010 Hwy 51, McFarland

608-838-5888

Supper Club
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Zor Nobles and their ladies that participated in the 
“Walk for Love” that was held during the Imperial 
Session that was held in Daytona Beach, Florida.  
The “Walk” was held on July 15th at the Daytona 
International Speedway.  All proceeds raised are for 
Shriners Hospitals for Children.  The attached photo 
was taken with the group standing at the top of the 
racetrack near the finish line.  Pictured from left to right 
are:  Wally Trouten, Gayle Trouten, Steve Peterson PP, 
Mary Ellen Peterson, John Thorstad PP, Monte Steiber 
PP, Ann Steiber, and Rodney and Mary LaBlanc.

WALK OF LOVE

P.P. Bob Gorsuch and M.W. Grand Master of Masons in Wisconsin,  
Scott Pedley, get ready for the crab legs and melted butter.

CRACKIN’ THINGS UP!

Zor Potentate Gary Cuskey gave the 
nomination speech for Imperial Sir Jim Smith.

CUSKEY ANNOUNCES NOMINATION
Zor Past Potentate Steve Peterson receives his 10-year 

Emeritus certificate from Past Imperial Potentate Jerry Gant.

10-YEAR CERTIFICATE 

D AY T O N A  B E A C H ,  F L O R I D A

Imperial  
Shrine Session

July 15-19, 2018
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Tuesday,  
September 11, 2018 
Sponsored by: Directors Staff 
Reserve by: September 6th 
Temple office 608.833.6343 
(Lance Severson) 
Location: Temple 
Time: Social Hour 5 PM and 
Dinner at 6 PM.

Saturday,  
September 22, 2018 
Sponsored by: Flambeau Clowns 
Brian Miller 715.642.2240 
Location: Lady Smith   
(PIG ROAST)  
705 E. 3rd St N, Ladysmith, WI 
Time: Social Hour 5 PM and 
Dinner at 6 PM.

Sunday,  
October 7, 2018 
Sponsored by: Divan 
Reserve by: October 3rd 
Temple office 608.833.6343  
(Al Brueggen) 
Location: Temple 
Time: Social Hour 3 PM  
and Dinner at 5 PM.

Tuesday,  
October 16, 2018 
Sponsored by: Past Potentates 
Reserve by: October 11th 
Temple office 608.833.6343 
(Larry Hansen) 
Location: Temple 
Time: Social Hour 5 PM  
and Dinner at 6 PM.

Steak Fry
2018 SCHEDULE

Order on line at:
www.claryspopcorn.com

Clary’s
Gourmet
Popcorn
105 State Street

Madison, WI  53703
608-255-2994

UPS shipping available

Mini Car members stand for inspection prior to the Milton parade on July 4th.

MILTON PARADE INSPECTION

Following the installation for the Wisconsin DeMolay officers on July 28th at Edgewood College in Madison.  
Left to right: Junior Grand Warden Gary Stang, Grand Master Scott Pedley, State Master  

Councilor Branden Baumann, Zor Past Potentate John Thorstad

WISCONSIN DEMOLAY OFFICERS INSTALLED
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ZOR IMAGINEERS
Created with TheTeachersCorner.net Word Search Maker

on the 
lighter 
side

BALLOONS
BANNERS
BUBBLES

CALLIOPE
CANDY

CLOWNS
CONVERTIBLE
FIRE TRUCKS

FLAGS
FLOATS
HORSES

LAWNCHAIRS
MARCHING BAND

MAYOR
MILITARY

MOTORCYCLES
POLICE
QUEEN

SHRINERS
SPECTATORS

TODDLERS

Things you may see 
on a Parade Route 

What did the Mama Buffalo say to 
her son as she sent him off to school?

“Bi-son!”

What did the judge ask 
when he went to the dentist? 

“Do you swear to pull the tooth,  
the whole tooth and nothing but the tooth?

Fred: I have been 
dating a girl who 
carries a Taser 
everywhere.

Ted: What’s she like?

Fred: STUNNING!

A police recruit was asked 
during an exam, “What would 

you do if you had to arrest your 
own mother?”  The reply, 
“CALL FOR BACK UP!

Q. Why do the French like to eat snails so much?
A. They can’t stand fast food.

What did the digital clock say to it’s Grandfather 
while riding a bike – look Grandfather, NO HANDS
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HAYWARD MUSKY SHRINE CLUB

Nobles Mike Sawyer and Larry Meier, of the Hayward Musky Shrine Club, selling tickets at the Hayward Flea Market,  
for the club’s annual ATV Rally to be held on Saturday, September 8th.  The Rally begins and ends at the  

Wolf Point Bar and Grill on Gull Lake, Springbrook, Wisconsin.

NOBELS SELL ANNUAL ATV RALLY TICKETS

Club Officers with the check for the sale of the boat. From left to right they are President Paul Wharton, Vice President Mike Sawyer, and Treasurer Al Heinkel. Mr. C. 
W. (Mick) Woeltj, a fellow Shriner who lives in Illinois but who for years had vacationed on the Chippewa Flowage, recently donated a beautiful Boston Whaler boat, 
motor, and trailer to the Hayward Musky Shrine Club. The club was able to quickly sell it for $7,500 with the proceeds earmarked for the Twin Cities Shriners Hospital. 

HMSC DONATION
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Friday was topped off by 
a unique banquet held in the 
parking ramp by the Deadwood 
Mountain Grand Hotel.  It was a 
very spacious venue with food 
served buffet style and a live band 
/ orchestra consisting of about 8 
to 10 members of El Riad Shriners 
from Sioux Falls.  The same band 
entertained us after the parade on 
Thursday at the rodeo grounds in 
Deadwood.  They were very good 
and played a wide variety of music 
familiar to almost everyone!      

The summer session was 
concluded in Spearfish with 
another parade on Saturday 
morning before everyone 
disbursed for home and other 
destinations.  

Lady Judy and I stayed in 
Deadwood on Saturday and joined 
several of our counterparts along 
with the four Imperial Officers in 
attendance and the MSA officers 
on a bus and train tour ending 
with the lighting ceremony at 
Mt. Rushmore Saturday night.  
It was a great time and I thank 
my Naja counterpart, Ill Sir. Kip 
Wagner and his lovely lady Kristi, 
for organizing the event.  It did get 
a little damp along the way but 
everyone did survive.

Leaving Deadwood on Sunday 
we toured the Bad Lands of 
South Dakota and made a stop 
at the famed Wall Drug Store.  
Spending the night in Sioux Falls 
we continued on Monday to 
Arkdale where we were hosted 
by the Heart of Wisconsin Shrine 
Club at their steak fry.  Other than 
being a little wet from the rain, we 
enjoyed being with the members 
of the Heart of Wisconsin Shrine 
Club, their ladies, and others from 
the Divan.

We were presented with a 
model semi truck and trailer 
combination displaying the 
Shriners Logo and the design of 
my lapel pin.  It really looks nice 
and we are very appreciative of 
their thoughtfulness.  It is now on 
display at our office in Spooner.  

August ended at the Mehara 
Shrine Club’s steak fry on August 

28th.  The steak fry was very well 
attended and many gift cards were 
added to Lady Judy’s ‘gift card 
tree’ project for kids at the Twin 
Cities Shriners Hospital.  In fact, all 
of the proceeds from their 50 /50 
drawing totaling over $350 went 
to the ‘gift card’ project.  Judy and 
I were also presented with very 
nice gifts and thank everyone for 
their generosity.  It is always nice 
to attend events at the shrine 
center in Eau Claire and the club 
has really been doing a great job 
with membership and activities.  
Thanks to Club President Bruce 
Fransway and all of the Mehara 
Shriners for their great support 
this year.

September won’t be quite 
as hectic and we’re looking 
forward to the Hayward Musky 
Shrine Club’s ATV / UTV Rally on 
September 8th.  The Divan will 
meet in Madison on September 
11th.  If you can attend the 
Flambeau Clowns Pig Roast in 
Ladysmith on September 22nd, 
you’ll certainly be in for a good 
time.  Check the Zephyr for 
dates and times, and be sure 
we’re having ‘fun’ while we are 
delivering ‘Hope’ to our kids!

‘From Your Zor Potentate’  
continued from page 2

Medicare Supplement, Annuities,  
Dental, Cancer & Life

David Bomkamp
Agent Office: 608-222-8674

Cell: 608-225-3631

708 River Place
Madison, WI 53716-4006
davebomkamp@gmail.com

Medicare Supplement, Annuities,  
Dental, Cancer & Life

David Bomkamp
Agent Office: 608-222-8674

Cell: 608-225-3631

708 River Place
Madison, WI 53716-4006
davebomkamp@gmail.com

Medicare Supplement, Annuities,  
Dental, Cancer & Life

David Bomkamp
Agent Office: 608-222-8674

Cell: 608-225-3631

708 River Place
Madison, WI 53716-4006
davebomkamp@gmail.com

Medicare Supplement, Annuities,  
Dental, Cancer & Life

David Bomkamp
Agent Office: 608-222-8674

Cell: 608-225-3631

708 River Place
Madison, WI 53716-4006
davebomkamp@gmail.com

Medicare Supplement, Annuities,  
Dental, Cancer & Life

David Bomkamp
Agent Office: 608-222-8674

Cell: 608-225-3631

708 River Place
Madison, WI 53716-4006
davebomkamp@gmail.com

COMPLETE Automotive Service & Repair
2014 Freeport Road, Madison, WI • (608) 271-6861

www.WESTSIDE-SERVICE-CENTER.com

GODFREY LEWIS, Owner

Delicious Wood Fire cooking.
Located on The Mississippi River Road U.S. 61

Red Wing Minnesota
Call for reservations

651.388.YUMM (9866)
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(608) 849-5011
Hwy. 113 North, Waunakee

• Live Entertainment Friday and Saturday Nights
• Banquets & Private Parties up to 200

Service Specials Nightly
Luncheons ~ Mon.-Fri. 11am-2pm
Dinner ~ Mon.-Sat. 4:30-10:30pm

The Finest Dining in the Area

A NEW LOOK

SVAaccountants.com

DISCOVER THE SVA DIFFERENCE

THE SAME
COMMITMENT
TO DELIVERING 
Measurable
Results.

620 Deere Drive
New Richmond, WI 54017

PHONE: (715) 246-2261
TOLL FREE: (888) 674-6455

FAX: (715) 246-7393

www.johnsonmotorsales.com

Milt Helmer
N6356  740th St.

Beldenville, WI 54003

(715) 821-5002
miltonhelmer@gmail.com

www.milthelmer

Serving 
Nobles for 

4 Generations
from 

6 Locations.

Pete Gunderson

( 800) 972-9546
No Job Too Big or Too Small

ROBERTS • RIVER FALLS
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Remember when outdoor 

theaters entertained on a hot 
summer night for 5 bucks a car load? How 
about a 5 cent ice cream cone or 2 scoops 
for a dime; 10 cent bottles of Coke with a 
return case to the store; 19 cent hamburgers 
and 4 doughnuts for a buck; White Mountain 

candy bars for a dime; Smoke bombs for a nickel; 2 bits bought 
you 10 songs on the jukebox.

If these prices seem a little high you grew up in the 40’s, 50’s 
or 60’s. I was born in the 60’s, but I really only remember the 
70’s. The walk on the Moon was special as I recall many reruns in 
childhood. A time when you could ride a bike and explore roads 
and the sights of cattails and wild plums in ditches. The smell of 
manure and silage as you rode past a farm. Badgers chasing you 
away from their turf while looking for snakes - mean little fellows 
they can be. A mile through the woods, picking blackberries to 
bring home. Avoiding the yellow and black striped spider webs 
along the way. Blueberry picking in the lowlands till the bucket 
was full. The stains on your hands from eating too many along 
the way.

Getting the TV rabbit ears just right you could pull All Star 
Wrestling at 10:30 on Saturday nights. Watching through the 
snowflakes of bad reception. Watching the likes of Barron Von 
Reschke, Mad Dog and Andre the Giant.

How about no seatbelt laws? I can remember 1974 our family 
of 8 in a Ford. Traveling to Missouri with two bench seats. 5 in 
the back seat, 3 sitting while my brother and I standing between 

siblings. Playing with match box cars between the speakers on 
the rear deck lid.  Stopping at waysides to breakout a loaf of 
bread, peanut butter and jam. How about those bobble heads 
in every car?

Social events galore! From church picnics to barn dances. 
Polka music filled the air. Card games to board games. Neighbor 
kids from 3 miles would ride a bike to play a game of tackle 
football without pads. Carburetors to fuel injection was better, 
but lost simplicity - the ability to work on a car became difficult.

I only know what I know from my era. Any year older is 
history to me and anything newer is a challenge of learning new 
technologies.

“If you can listen to a wiser Noble, and listen to a young Noble 
dreaming, the combination of the two views can transform 
indifference into understanding”.

As Shriners, we all have lived and grown up differently. Our 
Nobility is unique and interesting. We all have a story to tell. Even 
though I can not relate to how a Nash looked on a showroom 
floor, I can appreciate the story of a Noble who sold them. 
The same with a new Noble that programs computers. I can 
appreciate a new concept through innovation.

Most amazing is with all these differences between Shriners, 
there is still a common bond. Young or old, we are all Masons and 
Shriners. No matter the age difference or understanding of each 
other, a child in need is always foremost. Socially, society may 
have changed over the years, but the Shriners bond of humanity 
for children’s care has not. 

Through it all I am proud to be a Shriner. Some of my best 
friends are 20 to 85 years old. All lending a hand when needed 
and give advice from past experiences. A brotherhood of quality 
men sharing Faith, Hope and Charity. 

Hope & Healing - Love to the rescue® | Shriners Hospitals for 
Children®

Not hard to Imagine That!   

Steve 
Livernash 
PUBLIC RELATIONS DIRECTOR 
prosticker@solarus.net  

SHRINERS 
SHARE A 

COMMON 
BOND

imagine
that!

ZORSUBMIT@GMAIL.COM
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MOVING?
COMPLETE THIS SECTION AND RETURN IT WITH  
THE CURRENT MAIL LABEL (BELOW) TO THE 
ZOR TEMPLE RECORDER
575 ZOR SHRINE PL., MADISON, WI 53719

Periodicals
Postage Paid

Beldenville, WI

The Zor Madison Ladies Auxiliary is having an  
“ALL” Holiday Rummage Sale

Saturday, October 27th • 9am-3pm  
Truax-Longmire VFW 8483, 5737 County Rd CV, Madison, WI

We would love your help with this! Do you or family members have an overabundance of  
“ANY” holiday (St. Patrick’s Day, Easter, July 4, Halloween, Thanksgiving, Hanukkah and Christmas) 

items and would like to share some of it with others, please donate your items  
to the Madison Ladies Auxiliary.  Contact Debbi Thorstad 608-444-3481

All proceeds of the event will benefit the Minneapolis Shrine Hospital Women’s General Auxiliary  
wheelchair fund. The Zor Madison Ladies Auxiliary thanks you for your help and support.

NOT IN THE 
HOLIDAY  
SPIRIT YET??
COME AND SEE US
WE HAVE THE CURE 
FOR YOUR HUMBUGS!!

EXPANDED
VERSION ONLINE

THERE’S  
MORE CLUB &  
UNIT NEWS!

ZORSHRINERS.COM

Miles Bradley gives some last-minute instructions  
to the Potentate prior to the Edgerton parade

EDGERTON PARADE FUN!

Pre-picnic visitation following the Edgerton parade.



 Nobles Greg O'Reilly, Mike McCrackin, Larry Sturz (not pictured), and Brian Dunham (not pictured) getting the 

cars ready for the upcoming parade season. The Tin Lizzies, a crowd favorite, already have multiple parades 

booked for the 2019 season. The 2018 season was truly a busy one with almost 20 parades. Think you would 

like to join us for a parade or two? Great news! This year we now have openings for Tin Lizzie drivers.  Our 

season starts in May and ends in September. We ask that you try to make a four parade minimum 

commitment. With parades all over the state we're certain that it will be at a few near you. You do not have to 

purchase a Tin Lizzie to be a driver. For parade or membership information please contact Noble Larry Sturz 

at grandmpa@att.net. 

Our extended version offers more content in addition to the printed version. 

Please feel free to submit your Club and Unit news to zorsubmit@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zor Mavericks 

After a breakfast with some great Platteville friends, on to the parade in Montello! 

— at Montello City Park. 

mailto:grandmpa@att.net
mailto:zorsubmit@gmail.com


   Zor Road Runners 

    In Ellsworth WI. 

   The Roadrunners were spotted entertaining the crowd again. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Who wants to win this Shriners Hospitals for Children Drift Trike? 
100% of the proceeds goes to the hospital!  
Check our website at 
http://www.davidragan.com/motorcyclePromotion.cfm for raffle ticket 
information. NTC Your Drift Trike Connection 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parade Schedule 
            
September 16 – Jefferson 
 
Monthly Meeting Dates 
 
Meetings are held at Rays Family Restaurant in Edgerton @ 6:30 p.m. 
September 27, October 25 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

            Pre-picnic visitation following the Edgerton parade 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         25 dozen ears of corn where donated for the Mini car picnic 

 

 

 

 

 



Unit captain Curtis Bell helps the Potentate into the pond while                      

looking for a missing short (school) bus. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

           Sending off stockings to The Shriners Hospital - Dec 1972 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Tegge Circus Archives 

Pictured here is veteran clown, HAROLD LEE, who was much better known in the 

circus world by his professional moniker, HAPPY KELLEMS (1905-1987). He 

trouped with numerous shows throughout his career, including the celebrated 

COLE BROS CIRCUS, in the mid-1930's. Lee hailed from Evansville, Indiana. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=1920343164693418&set=gm.1732084400207549&type=3
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=1920343164693418&set=gm.1732084400207549&type=3


Check out the two new Unit Facebook pages, 

Zor Mini Cars & Zor Tin Lizzies. Also, new page ads to follow 

for Mound View, Monster Mash & Funsters Crafts 

Clubs and Units send in your 

events! Submit your stories and 

photos. Zor Zephyr is created by 

information that is sent in by YOU! 

  

           zorsubmit@gmail.com 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
\\ 

mailto:zorsubmit@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10210205742533661&set=a.2489829698735.99333.1642510413&type=3
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10210205742533661&set=a.2489829698735.99333.1642510413&type=3
https://www.facebook.com/Zor-Imagineers-511139389279185/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 Getting ready for the Ettrick parade  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      Zor Mountain Boys singing from the Heartland! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Roy Acuff  

(1930 - 1992) 

 

Musician 

 

 

Born in Maynardville, Tennessee, on September 15, 1903, Roy Claxton Acuff was a gifted athlete 
who played semiprofessional baseball before a series of sunstrokes ended his career. During his 
nearly two-year recuperation, he was prompted to practice and master the fiddle. 
 
He performed in a medicine show before forming his own string band, the Tennessee 
Crackerjacks, (who were later renamed the Crazy Tennesseans and finally the Smoky Mountain 
Boys). Singer, fiddler and songwriter who reigned as the "King of Country Music" at Nashville's 
Grand Ole Opry (1938-92), Acuff's booming country tenor voice regaled listeners with such all-
time favorite songs as `The Great Speckled Bird', his first and one of his biggest hits, and 
`Wabash Cannonball ', featuring his train-whistle imitation. Acuff's emotive, white-gospel singing 
style helped brand him a "hillbilly music" traditionalist. 
 
He was a cofounder in 1942 with Fred Rose of the Acuff-Rose Publishing Co., the world's leading 
country-music publisher. In 1962, after selling more than 25 million records, Acuff was elected as 
the first living member of the Country Music Hall of Fame. He was also the recipient of a Lifetime 
Achievement award in 1987 from the National Academy of Recording Arts and Sciences and of a 
National Medal of Art in 1991. He died in Nashville, Tennessee, on November. 23, 1992. 

https://www.muratshrine.org/bios/javascript
https://www.muratshrine.org/bios/javascript


St Croix Valley Shrine Club 
                            August 5 Facebook Post 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
          The Roadrunners traveled to Red Wing, MN  
                          to entertain the masses. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/StCroixValleyShrineClub/?__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBMP9utHWQEUFZpLRNZRh2VDFqvJA1X1qkC9z4lNS0u9dp7EXNxPhJzWjVSfY_XjBYgzrpzvfXO5Om1eqv7y-jgUQalJ9iAoEXfzGt2PS8g8MPyb8fRm-2kcQKaZE0IaLrwB4Y&__tn__=k%2AF&tn-str=k%2AF
https://www.facebook.com/StCroixValleyShrineClub/photos/a.759030770785249/1986867188001595/?type=3&permPage=1


St Croix Valley Shrine Club 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2018-19 St Croix Valley Shrine Club Officers. 
 
 L to R front: Milt Helmer, Zephyr Correspondent, Dale Brathol, Director, Bob 
Hering, Trout Pond/Hosp Rep, Roger Keller, President, Ed Swenson, VP/Onions, 
Larry Riemenschneider PP/D, Barry Ausen, Divan, Jeremy Fussy PP/D. Back row: 
Larry Wiegand, Sec, Jack Thomas, Tres, Mike Kastens, Chap, Doug Hoffman, D, 
Brian Chapin, D/Membership. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/StCroixValleyShrineClub/?__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBMP9utHWQEUFZpLRNZRh2VDFqvJA1X1qkC9z4lNS0u9dp7EXNxPhJzWjVSfY_XjBYgzrpzvfXO5Om1eqv7y-jgUQalJ9iAoEXfzGt2PS8g8MPyb8fRm-2kcQKaZE0IaLrwB4Y&__tn__=k%2AF&tn-str=k%2AF


 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Shriners Hospitals for Children is feeling excited. 
\ 

A first look at our 2019 Tournament of Roses - Rose Parade float, "Fezzy's Garden of Hope and Healing." 
The 2019 parade marks the ninth consecutive year Shriners Hospitals for Children has been part of the 
annual Tournament of Roses Parade. We hope you'll tune-in for this New Year's Day tradition! The 
second photo is from a test ride from this past weekend. #Parade #float 

https://www.facebook.com/ShrinersHospitalsforChildren/photos/pcb.10156844491258203/10156844483173203/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/ShrinersHospitalsforChildren/photos/pcb.10156844491258203/10156844483173203/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/ShrinersHospitalsforChildren/photos/pcb.10156844491258203/10156844483313203/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/ShrinersHospitalsforChildren/photos/pcb.10156844491258203/10156844483313203/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/ShrinersHospitalsforChildren/photos/pcb.10156844491258203/10156844483313203/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/ShrinersHospitalsforChildren/photos/pcb.10156844491258203/10156844483173203/?type=3


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shriners Hospitals for Children 
Page Liked · August 22 ·  
  

Nancy Scullion, PT, MPT, PCS Senior Physical Therapist at Shriners Hospitals for Children - Chicago, 
discusses the hospital’s cerebral palsy clinic and how our pediatric specialists develop customized care 
plans for children with cerebral 
palsy. https://www.shrinershospitalsforchildren.org/chicago/podcasts #cerebralpalsy 

https://www.facebook.com/ShrinersHospitalsforChildren/?__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBMQ_zVlV5NDI7Lkmyuczptpjj8eZkX0sVQw5cMPWg-_u3O3RD08idf4yNxQ18cw1xM7qVS3qY2V391IFcZE5XgRwhekuTCGipMyWOizQGEATmt7MTXsC-vy8o_shrLK-5iC9o&__tn__=k%2AF&tn-str=k%2AF
https://www.facebook.com/ShrinersHospitalsforChildren/photos/a.182374288202/10156824646603203/?type=3&permPage=1
https://www.shrinershospitalsforchildren.org/chicago/podcasts
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/cerebralpalsy


Portage High alum 

completes world tour 

for Shriners 
• NOAH VERNAU nvernau@wiscnews.com 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gary Bergenske, at left, presents a wreath Nov. 4, 2017, at the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier at 

Arlington National Cemetery in Washington, D.C. 
SHRINERS/Contributed 

https://www.wiscnews.com/users/profile/Noah%20Vernau


 

Gary Bergenske expected that visiting hospitals and clinics in 19 countries 

might alter his perspective in life. 

Not surprisingly, it did. 

“Awesome,” said the 1972 Portage High School graduate, who recently 

completed a one-year term as Imperial Potentate of Shriners International. “I 

was able to see how people provide health care all over the world.” 

From July 2017 through July 2018, Bergenske, 63, and his wife, Anne 

Bergenske, 66, represented Shriners International and volunteered in various 

clinics in Montreal; Mexico City; London; Nicosia, Cyprus; San Paulo, 

Brazil; Santa Cruz, Bolivia; Seoul; Manila and Davah, Philippines; Panama 

City; Tokyo; Luxembourg; Halifax, Nova Scotia; Belgium; France; 

Germany; Switzerland; the Netherlands; Holland; and the U.S. 

Shriners International, which benefits children’s hospitals, is on a mission to 

bring quality medical care to the poorest countries, Bergenske said. As 

Imperial Potentate, Bergenske essentially served as the organization’s CEO. 

Shriners International has about 250,000 members worldwide, along with 

6,000 employees, 22 hospitals and 150 clinics. 

“In the Philippines, for example, there’s such a large population there but 

they’re in dire need of pediatric care,” said Bergenske, who lives in Orlando, 

Florida. While in the Philippines, he learned that 40,000 patients, ranging 

from infants to 61 years old, sit on the waiting list for care for cleft lip and 

cleft palate. 

“That means that some of them have lived their whole lives with that 

deformity,” Bergenske said. “It’s just that the medical care isn’t there, 

whereas in America, it’s handled right away. In Bolivia, it also goes 



untreated, as well as in Panama. They have to live with the physical handicap 

first, but also live their whole lives being socially looked down upon, 

compounding the issue.” 

The cost of health care in the poorest countries is significantly cheaper than 

in America, Bergenske said, and that does open the door for helping them. 

“But you need to get the doctors there and the teams to do the surgeries,” he 

said.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gary Bergenske presents the Shriners Hospitals for Children Humanitarian Award to former President 

Jimmy Carter in Plains, Ga., on June 23. 
SHRINERS/Contributed 

During the past year, Anne Bergenske — serving as the Shriners’ “First 

Lady” — raised $140,000 for fetal surgery research. She did this by selling 

bowties and neckties for men and necklaces for women. The work wasn’t 

easy, they said. 

“Everywhere we went, she carried a suitcase of ties and necklaces,” Gary 

Bergenske said with a laugh. 



 

“We met people all over the world who shared the common goal of helping 

children, and that touches your heart,” Anne Bergenske said. “It’s an 

experience we’ll never be able to replicate.” 

Anne Bergenske said she’ll never forget how packed the waiting rooms of 

hospitals were in Mexico, and how patiently people sat while waiting for 

treatment. After the Shriners walked through one of the hospitals there with 

their red fez hats, a child approached Anne Bergenske and asked her, “Will 

the kings be coming back tomorrow?” 

“There are just so many people living completely different lifestyles,” she 

said of the experience. “Health care is just not the same in other places, and it 

was wonderful being able to help them and see some of the changes that 

(Shriners International) makes for them and how the children get helped.” 

Among other experiences Gary Bergenske gained during his year as CEO 

were visiting war memorials throughout the world, presenting the Shriners 

Hospitals for Children Humanitarian Award to former U.S. President Jimmy 

Carter and inducting former Green Bay Packers quarterback Brett Favre into 

the East West Shrine Game Hall of Fame. Carter in 2016 became an 

ambassador for Shriners International, helping to spread awareness of its 

mission, and Favre had in 1991 won Most Outstanding Player at the college 

football Shrine Game while playing for Southern Mississippi. 

As past CEO of Shriners International, Bergenske will spend the next year 

working as a liaison between international and local Shriners boards to 

benefit children in hospitals in Massachusetts and will continue to work on a 

local level for Shriners in Orlando. 

 



 
 

Shriners International 
August 3 at 11:39 AM ·  
 

Today, we raised the flag of Bolivia, home of one of our newest temples, for the 

first time at our International Headquarters in Tampa, Fla. 

Bolivia Shriners Potentate Odin Bauer joined Shriners International Executive 

Vice President John Piland for the occasion. 

The flags of the United States and Canada are flown at our building at all times. 

Flags of other countries or jurisdictions where Shriners temples (chapters) exist are 

displayed on a rotating basis for the period of one month. Join us in welcoming 

Bolivia Shriners! 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

https://www.facebook.com/shrinersinternational/?ref=nf&hc_ref=ARS7H-tLn544KN1DgFws1ZS54WX8yW5zELeErhf8dfXouudNhGUDdetIXMKrcR2Wra0&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBpT2iwnmZR8MMQCxkeJLDUWfBbT8kDymnRVpo8jn9zhV-KiD89278FvigrJeLjFriKeoiAFqccDCD3on3d2IE4oSk-xPa-U-XnEfLYSCBhG9pK0ZFsO-P4Pb2-k6BLd66Y8xs&__tn__=%3C-R
https://www.facebook.com/shrinersinternational/?ref=nf&hc_ref=ARS7H-tLn544KN1DgFws1ZS54WX8yW5zELeErhf8dfXouudNhGUDdetIXMKrcR2Wra0&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBpT2iwnmZR8MMQCxkeJLDUWfBbT8kDymnRVpo8jn9zhV-KiD89278FvigrJeLjFriKeoiAFqccDCD3on3d2IE4oSk-xPa-U-XnEfLYSCBhG9pK0ZFsO-P4Pb2-k6BLd66Y8xs&__tn__=%3C-R
https://www.facebook.com/shrinersinternational/?hc_ref=ARQ6rBPn54K4sJw2L8220CxeSNh4-zzzCmMSIofg4GkqYNCfvWaOJXdz3Qxh1PHjO58&fref=nf&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBpT2iwnmZR8MMQCxkeJLDUWfBbT8kDymnRVpo8jn9zhV-KiD89278FvigrJeLjFriKeoiAFqccDCD3on3d2IE4oSk-xPa-U-XnEfLYSCBhG9pK0ZFsO-P4Pb2-k6BLd66Y8xs&__tn__=kC-R
https://www.facebook.com/shrinersinternational/posts/10154881063657168?__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBpT2iwnmZR8MMQCxkeJLDUWfBbT8kDymnRVpo8jn9zhV-KiD89278FvigrJeLjFriKeoiAFqccDCD3on3d2IE4oSk-xPa-U-XnEfLYSCBhG9pK0ZFsO-P4Pb2-k6BLd66Y8xs&__tn__=-R
https://www.facebook.com/shrinersinternational/photos/pcb.10154881063657168/10154881058997168/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/shrinersinternational/photos/pcb.10154881063657168/10154881058997168/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/shrinersinternational/photos/pcb.10154881063657168/10154881059237168/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/shrinersinternational/photos/pcb.10154881063657168/10154881059237168/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/shrinersinternational/photos/pcb.10154881063657168/10154881058997168/?type=3


 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                               2018 ZOR DIVAN 
Front row, left to right, Larry Hanson PP, Treasurer, Mark Jerdee, High 
Priest and profit, Wally Trouten, Chief Rabban, Ill Sir Gary Cuskey, 
Potentate, Barry Ausen, Asst. Rabban, Rodney LaBlanc, Oriental Guide, 
Bob Gorsuch PP, Recorder.  
Top row, left to right, Joe Harker PGM, Chief of Staff, Allen Heinkel, Capt. 

Of the Guard, Mark Hazelbaker, Marshall, Al Brueggen, 1st Ceremonial 

Master, Roger Keller, 2nd Ceremonial Master, Brian Dunham, Outer Guard, 

Karl Gant, Chaplain, Chris Underwood, Membership Chairman. 

 

 

 

 

      

              

  Illustrious Sir Gary Cuskey and Lady Judy 
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